
July 24 Prayer Letter 

Dear Praying Friends, 

 

Thank you for praying for us this last month. The Lord has blessed us exceedingly. He has 
given us safety as we have travelled, opened doors for us in churches, used us to challenge 
and help God’s people and has allowed us to see souls saved. 

After Faith’s graduation from Translator’s School in San Luis Potosi, Mexico, we went home 
to Cuautla, for about 10 days. It was a blessing to see how the Lord is prospering the new 
work in Yautepec under the direction of Brother Anibal Jimenez. On Wednesday, June 12th, 
while out soulwinning in Yautepec, I met Gabriela Rivera. I spoke with her for a while and 
then asked her if she knew if she were to die if she would go to Heaven. She said that her 
mother went to an “evangelical” church and that she had gone with her, but that she didn’t 
know that she was saved. I started witnessing to her. She was standing about 10 feet from 
the front door of her house (There was a door on the outer wall and the house is inside a 
distance from the wall.) and people from inside starting calling her to come inside. She 
refused. They insisted, but she still refused. She wanted to hear the Gospel. It was a blessing 
to see her pray to accept Christ.  

We returned to South Texas on Saturday, June 15th. As we have been travelling people and 
churches have been so kind to us. We are indebted to our Father and to His people for the 
many kindnesses. Pastor Timothy Aguiar and the Iglesia Bautista La Puerta Abierta of 
Weslaco, TX were a great help to us as we prepared to start travelling as a family.  

We had a meeting at the Bible Baptist Church of Odem, TX on Sunday night, June 16th. 
There was a lady in the service, Amanda Soliz, that had been coming to church for about a 
month, but had not yet accepted Christ. After I preached, she came to the altar and told 
Pastor Sandoval that she wanted to be saved. Praise the Lord! She got saved that night! 

On Sunday June 30th we presented our ministry at the Calvary Baptist Church in Evening 
Shade, AR. During the invitation two people raised their hands indicating their need to be 
saved. Sherry Jackson got saved that day. Then on Tuesday July 2nd, Pastor Deaton here took 
me to visit the other man, Martin Gomez, and I was able to share the Gospel with him in 
Spanish and he got saved. Praise the Lord! Both Sherry and Martin obeyed the Lord and were 
baptized Sunday, July 7th. We are thankful that that church also took us on for support. 

Lord willing, at the end of August we will be going up to Alaska to visit churches. We should 
return to the lower 48 at the beginning of October. We need to visit a few more churches 
and then prepare to return to Mexico. Furlough is coming to a close. 

 



Thank you for praying for us. We are thankful to be able to team with you through your 
prayer support and giving to help get the Gospel to the world. We feel unworthy of all the 
kindnesses that we have received as we have travelled. We have been greatly encouraged by 
the outpouring of love.  

 

Yours for world evangelism, 

 

Peter & Eneyde Duke 

Luke 17:10 


